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Message from your President  ð Simon Newman  
 

 
As you are well aware, from February 10-12, 2017, 
Congregation Etz Chaim held its first ever Kallah 
retreat at Deer Creek Resort in Mt. Sterling, Ohio.  
Entitled, ñThe Rhythm of Rest and Ruachò, the 
retreat was a great success with fifty-seven 
congregants participating!  For Pam and me, it truly 
was a relaxing weekend, and a nice getaway.  The 
change in venue highlighted inspirational services, 

but also presented the opportunity to expand oneôs spirituality with 
nature, fellow congregants, and within oneself.  Pam and I particularly 
enjoyed our walk around the lake and engaging with congregants as we 
sat by the roaring fire in the indoor fire pit. Special thanks to Sara Gati 
and Stephany Schectman for Co-chairing this memorable event. Also, 
thanks to all who were members of the Kallah planning committee and 
devoted their time and effort to make this weekend endeavor such a 
success.  I am grateful to Hank Lerer and Chava Vidal for their vision in 
writing the award-winning grant proposal.  Kol Hakovod!  As our grant 
provides for two more retreats, I highly encourage you take advantage 
of these future offerings. 
 
In typical CEC fashion, we enter this new month with another major 
event scheduled for March 11.  Doubtless, I am referring to Purim and 
our annual Purim Shpiel presented by the CEC Not Ready for Prime 
Time Players.  You will not want to miss this wonderful program so get 
your reservations in NOW!  What could be better than dining with 
friends, eating hamentaschen, and watching the story of Purim unfold 
on the background of a famous Broadway musical.  Which one you 
might aské.HA!  You will have to attend that night to find out, but I 
promise you wonôt be disappointed. 
 
Turning to a completely different subject, we are only three months 
away from selling the Kugler Mill building.  The Legacy Pointe Church 
continues to pay the mortgage and insurance on the building, and is on 
track to close on or before May 31st.  Once the sale is completed, we 
finally will be able to ñofficiallyò form Congregation Etz Chaim.  Prior to 
this date, the steering committee will be meeting to finalize the details of 
a new constitution and by-laws, which will be presented to the entire 
congregation for approval.   

 

Article continues on the top of the next pageé 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued from first pageé 
 

Additionally, a new slate of officers and Board of Trustees will be announced and also will require 
approval of CEC congregants.  These final steps will culminate what has been a four-year process.  
As one of many who were involved from the beginning, I am very proud of what we have 
accomplished.  We have encountered challenges, but it certainly has been worth every ounce of 
effort.  Your continued support throughout this process is most appreciated.   
 
As we begin to transition from winter to spring, a traditional time of rebirth and growth, remember that 
your synagogue offers a wide array of activities to stimulate your personal renewal. 
 

 

THEY ASKED; WE DELIVERE D 

Camp Livingston, the Cincinnati and surrounding regionôs  

community camp located in Southwest Indiana, was recently  

looking for a Torah to replace a very old one that they had, which  

was no longer usable.  They reached out to Congregation Etz Chaim, 

knowing that we had recently merged, and thinking that possibly we  

had an extra Torah on hand because of our former 2 congregations.   

After consultations with the Oversight Committee, our Steering Committee,  

and our Ritual Committee, we were able to enter into a loan agreement with Camp Livingston, 

for the long term loan of a Torah.   
 

Camp Livingston has provided a Jewish summer experience for children for over 95 years, first 

in northeast Cincinnati, and now in the rolling hills of Indiana, just past Lawrenceburg and 

Aurora.  The camp sits on 680 acres of beautiful and peaceful land, with a lake, a swimming 

pool, an athletic field with a high ropes course, an arts and crafts center,  and a beautiful outdoor 

chapel for Shabbat services.  Many of our members have either attended Camp Livingston, or 

had their children or grandchildren attend.  One of our own, Russ Rosen, was even the long-

time director of Camp Livingston.  And, we should note with pride that Aaron Slovin, the 

current executive director, became a Bar Mitzvah at our shul.  Lots of connections.   
 

Our new congregation was proud to be asked to assist in this capacity with the donation of the 

Torah, and Camp was thrilled that we were able to provide.   It will be used for Shabbatot 

beginning this summer, and for years to come.  Stay tuned for more information, as a delegation 

of our officers will likely attend a Shabbat this summer, and get to see ñfirst-handò, another 

example of how Etz Chaim helps in our community.   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Ritual Matters 
 

Co-Chairs: Barry Joffe & Barbara Taggart-Milberg; Members: Alex Cohen, Emmy Friedenberg, Lynne Haber, Candy Kwiatek, 
Hank Lerer, Steve Segerman, Chava Vidal, Robyn Wolfe. 

 

The Ritual Committee (ñRITCOMò) constantly grapples with important Ritual Matters! Suffice it to say that the 

RITCOM has enough on its docket to keep us going for life!  2017 is shaping up to be as busy a time as ever, as 

we have some big issues on the table. Before we get to that though, hereôs a wrap-up of our biggest highlight 

from February and a look ahead to some upcoming holiday celebrations: 
 

     February 10-12, Kallah retreat : Wow ï what a great Shabbaton weekend and a great out-of-the-box 

experience!  Even the weather pretty much cooperated. Thank you to everyone who participated in so many 

ways, from services to programs to honors toéeverything.  From a ritual standpoint, the fact that we had ten 

(count them, ten!) Torah readers each lehning an aliyah at this retreat is of worthy note. A special thanks to all 

who helped plan and execute this wonderful event.  Weôre sure everyone has enjoyed and learned from this 

experience.  
 

     Hear ye, Hear ye (call it an edict, if you will), Purim is almost here! ï please join us on Saturday evening, 

March 11th for the festivities at Etz Chaim - Megillah reading, dinner, schpiel. 
 

     Passover:  The first Passover Seder is on Monday, April 10.  Passover services will be held in the Chapel on 

the following Tuesday and Wednesday mornings starting at 9:30 a.m., as well as on the next Monday and 

Tuesday mornings, again starting at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Chapel vs Sanctuary: As you all have noticed, some of our Saturday morning services of late have been held 

in the Chapel and not in the Sanctuary.  We were presented with this issue back in the early days of Etz Chaimôs 

existence and RITCOM had at that time resolved that services should be held in the Sanctuary on Shabbat 

mornings.  Welléthings changeéthings evolveéRITCOM is once again discussing when and where to hold 

Saturday services and how best to meet the needs of our congregants.  What RITCOM resolved to do was to 

meet in the Chapel on a trial basis, to see what feedback we get from people as we experiment with the seating 

configuration to maximize comfort and flow.  We are appreciative of all the comments, thoughts, even 

criticisms that we have received and will once again be reviewing and discussing this topic at the RITCOM 

meeting to solidify a decision. 

 
The RITCOM serves and responds to the Etz Chaim community and we welcome and appreciate all of your 

thoughts, comments, suggestions, criticisms and the like.   In fact, we need all of that from you in order to do 

our jobs appropriately, so please donôt hesitate to give us your feedback. 
 

BõShalom,   
Barry and Barbara 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Half a decade - Full of Success  

By: Terry Brodof  

Each of us hopes that the things we work  

hard to achieve are achievable.  

  

On January 27, 2017, we celebrated a  

milestone and achieved what most thought  

might be unachievable.  

  

Over 80 congregants gathered in our sanctuary to  

welcome in Shabbat, on January 27th, to celebrate  

260 Friday nights of consecutive minyanim which  

marked a five-year milestone. It was a true  

acknowledgment of the achievements and the  

dedication, of our members, and the leadership,  

of this congregation.  

  

You see, there was a time when there was almost to be no more Friday night services because we could not make a 

minyan; and it was not that long ago. We truly struggled. There was a sadness that we spoke of at ritual meetings. 

There were times congregants came to Friday night services and could not recite kaddish as we could not make a 

minyan. 

  

During one very hard ritual meeting, the Friday night services appeared on the agenda. It was failing. Only a handful 

of regulars attended. Talk of discontinuing the service was being discussed. However, a few brave voices said. No ï 

We must continue our services ï we have to try and rebuild.  They decided we will have a Friday night minyan and 

agreed that through hard work they would build it, one small step at a time.  

  

Most of us do not realize the dedication and work that went into supporting a Friday night minyan. Thursday 

through Friday emails were sent updating the counts of congregants that had agreed to attend each week through 

outreach and phone calls. The Friday afternoon 4:00pm struggles to get 1 more commitment. The rainy days that we 

worried weather would keep people away. The snowy days we panicked. The work to pick up the phone and make 

the calls, to send the emails, though seven or eight equally pressing matters needed to also be checked off the list 

before Shabbat. 

  

 Terry recalled sending texts right before services began to absent minyan support volunteers. The texts simply read 

- Shabbat Shalom. ñwe got 10 the streak continuesò. 

  

The day perhaps we, should have celebrated more soundly, was the day the group of volunteers made the call to not 

make any phone calls. To trust that what we, meaning you, our congregants and the new regulars,  

had built a minyan that would stand on its own merits. The bad weather day we trusted that there was no need to 

touch base with members of the congregation and ask, will we see you tonight?  

  

We trusted that our congregants wanted this service, enjoyed it, liked welcoming in Shabbat as a family; and that 

they would be there. We had 15 people show up that night. In the cold, in the wet. 

  

There is a saying from an unknown author that states - If I cannot do great things, I can do small things in a 

great way! 

 

 

  Continued on the next pageé. 



 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

Shalom Congregants: 

We have a project that needs your help 

Please give us your gift cards!!! 
You know the one thatôs been sitting in your wallet for months now. Or the kind 

you see when you check out at Kroger. All gift cards are welcome, 

 all stores, all restaurants, all types, all denominations. No card is too large  

or too small. You can drop off your donations to the synagogue office ï 

Thank you in advance ï from your Fundraising Committee 
 

Continuedé  

 

How proud we all should be that because of our vision, and our dedication to our Jewish identity, and to the 

community we serve, we have a Friday night service. 

Our Friday night minyan regulars continue to grow. The service has brought in a number of new members who 

have walked through our doors looking for a minyan to attend.  

Kabbalat Shabbat at Etz Chaim is lively. We sing, we dance, we welcome the Shabbat bride as a family and 

rejoice in the gift.  

  

Many of our congregants, and board members, do not recognize the significance. There are few congregations 

that have achieved this milestone. 

We should all recognize the work that went into it. We all enjoy the security of knowing we have a Friday night 

minyan where everyone can come, participate and say kaddish.  

For most of our members, it is nothing special, because it always is there. Itôs always there because itôs been that 

way now for five years. It is now, simply said, who we are.  

  

Yizkor. There was a time when a few us remember when it wasnôt.  

It is important to recognize that what we do as a congregation counts. The work that the dedicated Friday night 

minyan volunteers took on, has had meaning. To that core group, we say Kol haô kavod.   

  

Hank, we thank you for volunteering to oversee the Friday night services and for taking on the role as our service 

leader. We thank our entire congregation and dedicated volunteers for recognizing that our congregation can do 

anything we believe in, by simply starting to do thingsé.in small ways. 

  

 



 

 

 
Congregation Etz Chaim Shabbat Retreat 
 

February 10-12, 2017 
 

ñThe Rhythm of Rest & Ruachò 
 

Congregational Shabbat Kallah Getaway  
 

Deer Creek Resort - Mt. Sterling, Ohio 

Words from some our Kallah Participants:  

 

From our President, Simon Newman: ñThe Kallah retreat was 

amazing!  Thank you to all who worked so hard for this 

weekend.  Members from both founding congregations, as well 

as new members and associate members, were all melded 

together and had a great time.  Most important you could not 

tell anyone's origin, demonstrating that we truly have become 

one congregation - Etz Chaim.ò 

 

From our Vice President, Terry Brodof: ñAs I mentioned at our 

closing circle on Sunday morning, the good feelings we all felt 

at this special weekend are not unique to this location or this 

moment in time. You can achieve this sense of love, this feeling 

of community and these incredible programs and services in our 

Synagogue building weekly. Come embrace all that your 

Synagogue has to offer!ò  

From one of our Ritual Directors, Barry Joffe and his wife, 

Melanie: ñYasher Koach to our whole team who planned and 

worked so hard to make the Kallah Retreat the success it was!ò 

  

Thanks! 

  

Barry & Melanie  

 



 

More Quotes  

& Photos 

In next monthôs 

bulletin, stay 

tuned or watch 

for our 2017 

Kallah Album 

on Facebook. 

Thank you to 

the 57 people 

who made this 

retreat simply 

WONDERFUL! 

ETZ CHAIM 2017 KALLAH ï DEER CREEK RESORT 




